
4. REQUEST FOR FUNDS – LAMB OF GOD COMMUNITY CENTRE

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate Sharon Ogden, DDI 354-1705

Corporate Plan Output: Public Accountability

The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of a letter received by Roger Foley of the Lamb of
God Covenant Community regarding the expansion and upgrading of their premises.

Members will recall that the Board provided $3000 from 2000/2001 Discretionary Funds to the
Covenant Community for the provision of a wheelchair access ramp.

Mr Foley advises that the overall costing for the intended improvements on the Community Centre are
$14,000. Of this the Board has provided $3000, Community Trust has provided $3000 and the Centre
has $2000 to contribute. This leaves them with a shortfall of $6,000.

Mr Foley advises that they will try and reduce the costs by providing some labour themselves, and will
also be fundraising for the amount required. Mr Foley has asked if the Board would consider further
funding for the project.

Recommendation: That the Board decline any funding assistance at this stage.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: 1. That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.

2. That staff speak to the Lamb of God Covenant Community regarding
other forms of funding.

3. That the Board supports any application to other sources of funding.


